



# WESTMONT

## COLLEGE STUDENT ASSOCIATION

### WCSA Assembly Meeting Agenda

November 29th, 2021

5:30 - Opening Question & Prayer

#### Committee Reports

##### *External Committees*

- 

##### *Internal Committees*

- Communications Committee (CM Pyle) - 5:40
  - Maddy– meeting with Aly weekly to work on publicity
- Fitness Center Committee (Senator Haw and Senator Milliken)-5:45
  - Robbie– meeting with Athletic Committee in regards to building a new fitness center, have athletes relocated into specific training spots with the equipment they need, keep the fitness center for non-athlete students
  - Hannah– continuing to elevate the importance of a new fitness center to Beebe and Edee, sending out a survey asking the student body what they want in a new facility

#### Old Business

##### *Bill & Funding Proposals*

- 

##### *Other*

- [WCSA Statement](#) (President Grierson) - 5:50
  - Hannah– received both positive and negative feedback to the Rittenhouse Trial statement from the student body

#### New Business

##### *Bill & Funding Proposals*

- Armington Water Fountain Bill (Senator Kennedy) - 6:00
  - Mika– bill for the installment of the water fountain which has already purchased
- OV Christmas Event Funding Proposal (Senator Haw)- 6:05
  - Robbie– hosting a holiday event in OV to partner with East Side Kids Club
  - Mikey– asks Robbie if this is an event that will happen every year and how the lights will be utilized beyond just December 2021
  - Hannah– suggests looking into less expensive light options
  - Passed

- [VK Funding Proposal](#) (Senator Wright) - 6:12
  - Freeman– VK Christmas lighting event, open to entire campus
  - Passed
- [All I want for Christmas is... food](#) (President Grierson) - 6:10
  - Hannah– WCSA Christmas Party on December 13th at the new Westmont Downtown building, Southcoast deli for lunch
  - Passed

#### *Other*

- Potential Stipends (BM Chan) - 6:15
  - Sarah– met with stipends committee and Angela, showed monthly report data from over the past five years and reorganized data into a new hours/stipends spreadsheet, all of WCSA to look over the hours + stipends document to approve before stipend ends

#### **Matters of Consideration**

- [Bathroom Updates](#) (President Grierson) -6:30
  - Hannah– started running Google doc to contribute physical campus issues that need improvements, asking Senators to notify RA's of the specific dorm issues by Friday, 12/3

#### **Open Discussion & Parking Lot**

- Roll Call & [Project Tracker](#) (CM Pyle) - 6:40
- Next Semester's Meeting Time (President Grierson)-6:45
  - Hannah– update Google calendar with Spring 2022 semester schedule by Monday 12/6
- Edee Meeting (VP Khoe) -6:50
  - Hans– Meeting with Edee and Mikey
- <https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Lf0moBYeI6-XCcM5n5Tajy7QtwzCW4ltyRWBvlwB/M14/edit?usp=sharing>
  - Sam– created Google form to send current juniors and seniors to get feedback on what professors are doing well, serves as a support tool for professors to hear what students are enjoying/preferring
  - Mitchell– suggested the idea of connecting this form with course evaluations at end of the semester
  - Hannah– prefers short google docs, more people will fill the form out with less questions
  - Mikey– says it would be better to implement this form next semester, students are currently burnout

#### **Announcements**

- Legacy Meeting

- Mikey– the goal is to talk about what you have done so far in WCSA, your chance to work on your own legacy, and to help the person that fulfills position next
  - Suggests to rekindle the relationship with disability services starting in Spring 2022

7:00 Adjourned